








From: campnelson [mailto:campnelson@lakeparkcampground.com]  
Sent: Monday, February 20, 2012 5:05 PM 
To: Kooiker Sam; Brown Gary; Laurenti Steve; Davis Dave; Mason Jordan; Petersen Bonny; Doyle 
Charity; Nordstrom Ritchie; Wright Jerry; Roberts John; Sasso Ron; Brewer John; Limbaugh Brett; Solon 
Brad 
Cc: Al Johnson 
Subject: Travel Park Ordinance 
 
Dear City Council Members: 
I am writing in reference to the proposed ordinance revision Title 15:52 which you will be considering this 
Tuesday evening. About two weeks ago I spoke with Brad Solon to try and determine what impact this 
would have on my park. We have operated Lake Park Campground and Cottages on Chapel Lane for the 
last twenty years. Basically at that time Brad didn't feel it would impact me since we would be 
grandfathered in. However, after further consideration and after reviewing some of Al Johnsons research, 
I do have some concerns. 
  
As Al pointed out in his letter, the proposed ordinance may very well impede the upkeep and upgrading of 
our existing parks. Even though we have no room for expansion at Lake Park Campground, we do try to 
plan improvements that will make our property more desirable not only for our customers, but for the 
community in general. As an example, the next major improvement that we would like to do in the next 3 - 
5 years would be to pave all of our roads. This would not allow us to charge more to our customers, but 
would make the property more aesthetically pleasing and would probably benefit the city when it comes to 
meeting air quality standards through decreased dust and particulate. If we were required to meet all the 
standards outlined in the new ordinance, it simply would not be possible. 
  
Please consider Als' request to give this more thought for possible revisions. Al Johnson would be a 
valuable asset in developing a workable solution due to his many years of experience in governmental 
affairs with respect to our business. 
  
Thank you. 
  
Scott Nelson 
Lake Park Campground and Cottages 
2850 Chapel Ln 
Rapid City, SD 57702 
605-390-6973 
 


